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Designated Safeguarding Leaders  

During assemblies at the end of last week and the beginning of 
this, our school community spent time exploring the theme of 
‘mutual respect’. 

Through discussions with the children, we learnt and understood 
that whilst it is right and good to have differing opinions, our 
comments, behaviours and responses to these opinions should 
always be expressed with respect for each other. 

Pupils also started an early ‘warm up’ for national ‘Anti Bullying 
week’ (to be held in November) by taking part in the ‘Big Assem-
bly’. This served as a useful reminder to children about key ac-
tions to take to ensure that bullying of any kind is ‘called out’ 
whilst also encouraging children to think about the power of posi-
tivity in words and actions for each other—showing ‘mutual re-
spect’. 

This week we also celebrated the beginning of the month of the 
Holy Rosary with a prayerful Mass led by St. Scholastica class.  

During the month of October, we would encourage children to 
use rosaries that they may have at home to focus their prayers. 
Mrs. Newnham, our RE subject leader, will also be leading the 
prayers of the Rosary for children in Yr2—Yr6 every Friday morn-
ing from 8.40-8.50am in St. Catherine classroom (weather de-
pendent!). Children should go straight to St. Catherine classroom 
on arrival at school if they wish to join in with the prayers. 

Wishing you all a relaxing weekend. 

Week Beginning – 10th October 

Tuesday 11th 

School Tour 9:45am  

for prospective parents and carers 

Phonics and Reading Information 

evening 6:30pm—YrR 6 

Local Walk—St Rose class 

Wednesday 12th 

Local Walk—St Elizabeth class 

Friday 14th 

St Aidan class assembly 9am 

(parents and carers of pupils in 

6STA are welcome to attend) 

PTFA Discos 

EYFS/KS1 - 5pm-6:30pm 

KS2- 7pm-8:30pm 
Letters Home: 

Autumn meeting Protocol & —Parents Forum 
Parent Governor Ballot and Personal Statements—
Whole School 
Into Film Festival—Yr6 
MSSP Cross Country Event (Selected Pupils)– Yr3-Yr6  
‘Helping Hands’ Volunteers—Whole School 

If you have any concerns about a child please contact school@st-johnfisher.merton.sch.uk 

Finbar M, Gabriella A,  

Caitlynn S, Alice G,  

Kathryn J.  

PTFA News 

We are having our first meeting of the new 
school year on Monday 17th October at 8pm. 
This will be a virtual meeting and we will send 
out details of how to access the meeting next 
week. All parents/carers are very welcome to 
attend - we look forward to seeing lots of faces, 
'old' and new! 

Don't forget to buy your tickets for next Friday's 
autumn disco! Just £5 on Parent Pay. There will 
be music, dancing, snacks, and drinks for chil-
dren and grown ups alike - come along and en-
joy a glass of Prosecco or a beer while your chil-
dren rock out! 



***AUTUMN DISCO—FRIDAY 14TH OCTOBER*** 

Nursery -Y2 (EY/KS1) 5.00-6.30PM    Year 3 - Y6 (KS2) 7.00-8.30PM 

£5 per child - tickets ONLY available through ParentPay and must be 

paid for in advance 

Children to be supervised by parents at all times.  

DRINKS & SNACKS AVAILABLE ON THE NIGHT! 

PLEASE BRING OWN WATER BOTTLES 

Any enquiries directly to PTFA – info@st-johnfisherpta.org 

Last week, Yr5 went to Wimbledon Bookfest to see Sita 
Brahmachari and to listen to her talk about her book 
‘Artichoke Hearts’.  

We were able to watch a pre-
production of the play about the 
book which we really enjoyed and 
we received copies of the book for 
us to be able to read at home. 

Last Friday a group of children from Yr3, Yr4 and Yr6 
attended the Morden Cluster Dodgeball Festival. We really 
enjoyed the festival even though 
most of us had never played 
Dodgeball before. We found it fun 
and everyone showed mutual re-
spect for each other. It was a real-
ly fun and enjoyable day. 
Grace and Eloise (Yr6) 



Attendance Percentage  

week beginning                    

27th June 2022  
                                                                                                                              

Class 
Week  

commencing  

26/09/22 

Week  

commencing  

19/09/22 

 

St Rose 99.30 95.40  

St Elizabeth 99.70 100.00  

St Susanna 98.00 97.10  

St Helena 100.00 98.30  

St Francis 98.90 100.00  

St Ignatius 99.30 98.30  

St Nicholas 97.90 98.30  

St Hugh 95.20 96.80  

St James 96.80 95.10  

St Osmund 94.10 99.10  

St Teresa 96.00 98.30  

St Ninian 97.90 96.90  

St Aidan 98.70 98.30  

St Scholastica 88.60 97.40  

Overall 95.80 97.80  

Best Class  -  St Helena 

 

St Scholastica -  Matthew C 

St Aidan -  Adela J 

St Ninian - Nicole B 

St Teresa -  Charles M 

St James -  Leonora D 

St Osmund - Milo M 

St Hugh -  Evie O’S 

St Nicholas - Aviana L-K-T 

St Francis -  Reilly S 

St Ignatius -  Noah L-K-T 

St Susanna -  Noah F 

St Helena -  Matthew M 

St Elizabeth - Logan P 

St Rose -  Felix T 

Nursery –  Megan B-S 

These pupils have set a 
‘Captain Positive’  

example for others 

 ** Quinn M ** 

This week’s overall  

winner of Ms Kenna’s  

BIG PENCIL……… 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiQhO6rh_LKAhUHnBoKHZiaDUgQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kmart.com.au%2Fcategory%2Fkids%2Ftoys-by-category%2Fblocks-%26-construction%2Flego-shop%2F252095&psig=AFQjC


European Day of Languages 2022 
 

The European Day of Languages is celebrated every year on 26th September.  Now in 
its twentieth year, the European Day of Languages was first officially celebrated in 2002 
following the success of the European Year of Languages in 2001.  
The day is organised jointly by the European Union and the Council of Europe.  
Our pupils celebrated this special day during their Spanish lessons last week. The pur-
pose of the European Day of Languages is to celebrate both the cultural and linguistic 
diversity within our school and to encourage and promote language learning at any age. 
The children were also encouraged to promote intercultural understanding and to talk 
about where their families come from and to identify the range of languages spoken and 
learnt within our community. This year we discovered that European Languages come 
from 3 main roots: Balto-Slavic, Romance and Germanic, therefore, our children deco-
rated trees with the word “Tree” in many different European Languages this year!   
We also discovered that many languages are spoken within our school, such as French, 
Spanish, Italian, Portuguese, Polish, Romanian, Ukrainian, Lithuanian and many other 

non-European languages 
too. It was a pleasure to 
see so many children 
talking about their home 
languages and how proud 
they felt to come from dif-
ferent parts of the world. 

APPEAL 
As the season of coughs and colds begins to arrive we 

are asking for donations of boxes of tissues for your 
child’s classroom. 

These donations make a huge difference to the school. 
Thank you for your continued generosity. 



VOLUNTEERS 

Please see the letter which was 

sent home on Thursday to find 
out about offering your time to 

support with volunteering at St 

John Fisher. We are holding a 
meeting next week to welcome 

volunteers and get things start-
ed for this academic year. We 

look forward to seeing you next 

week.  
Thank you for considering to 

offer your time to St John Fish-

er, it is greatly appreciated.  

GREEN WALL 

A huge THANK YOU to all the kind volun-
teers who came in to help with the prep-
aration for our green wall at St John Fish-
er. Thank you for all your hard work on 
the preparation of the soil and the 
planting.  

Our next round of work on this will be to 
plant new yew trees in the area prepared 
on the field, along the fence by the road. 
These should be being delivered soon. 
Thank you for your support with this. We 
look forward to seeing the plants begin 
to grow over time.  


